
JANUARY 13, 2013 

             church of  Christ of  Grand Junction 

Real Life News & Notes 

Memory Verse For  January:  Hebrews 13:8 

“Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever.“                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                

 

 

 

 
  

A Relevant, Serving, Growing Family of Jesus followers 

  

         Jailhouse “Rock” 
 
 

 “Jailhouse Rock.”  I think that is a title for a song.  Not sure 
what all it implies.  However, I want us to think a bit about the real 
Jailhouse “Rock”, Jesus Christ.  A couple of scriptures will help to 
show you where I am coming from.  When Peter confessed that 
Jesus was the Christ, the Son of the living God, Jesus commended 
him for his statement of faith.  He said that upon that “rock”, that 
statement of fact or truth that “Jesus is the Son of God”, his move-
ment, or church would be built (Matt. 16:17,18). 
 The apostle Paul reminded the Corinthians that those who 
followed Moses in the desert ate and “drank from the spiritual 
rock that accompanied them, and that rock was Christ” (I Cor. 
10:4).  Peter wrote, “As you come to him, the living stone…” (I Pet. 
2:4).  So Jesus is the “rock” that we all need to build our lives on.  
We have a ministry to those in jail here in Mesa County.  We are 
sharing what these inmates need to start again in their lives, solid 
faith in Jesus, the “Rock”. 
 Wednesday night at 6 p.m. in room 202 we will be having 
another prison ministry outreach meeting.  We will be updating 
everyone on what is going on now and how we can do more in this 
outreach effort.  If you can drive, phone, visit or encourage, you 
can help in this ministry.  God bless you for your interest and I 
hope to see you there! 
                                                                           

    In service to the Jailhouse “Rock”,  John 

Cooper 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Outreach Minister 
John Cooper 

Home: 241-4075 
Cell: 216-5782 

jscooper1952@bresnan.net 
 

*** 
 

 Visitation Minister 
Hunt Zumwalt 
Cell: 210-8960 

hmzumwalt@bresnan.net 
 

*** 
 

Youth Minister 
Brian Peacock 

Cell: 1-806-392-6692 
bjp04b@acu.edu 

 
*** 

 
Preaching Minister 

Doug Clayton 
Home:  523-1654 

Cell: 201-3470 
dclayton12@aol.com 

 
*** 

 
Church Office 

Office: 970-245-4210 
Fax: 970-245-4211 

 jtidwell@bresnan.net 
 

Web: grandjunctionchurch.org 
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 Baby Shower 
 
On January 20th, 2013, you are invited (both guys and 
gals) to a  baby shower for Matt and Erika Jones (Daughter 
of Kay Wilson).   The festivities begin at 2:30 PM on the 
20th of January in the Fellowship Hall and if you have 
questions, see Johnna Connell. 

 

Ladies' Bunco Night 

 
The next Ladies' Bunco Night is Friday, January 18, from 
6:30 to 9 pm in the fellowship hall.  Bring your card table, 
a snack to share, and invite a friend!  Bunco is an easy 
game and no experience is necessary!  See Lesa Brassette 
for details. 
 
 
Children's Valentine Ministry 
 
SAVE the date: Friday, February 8, 6:30 pm.  More details 
soon! 
 
Leadership Workshop Planned 
  
A leadership workshop is being planned for deacons and 
ministry leaders Feb. 9 in the Fellowship Hall.  More de-
tails on the will be upcoming. 
 

Book Giveaway 
 
Milton Caraway has books he would like to give away to 
anyone who can use them.  The books are on a table in 
the fellowship hall.   These books are a collection of Mil-
ton’s many years as a preacher.  
 
 
Food Drive Coming Up 
 
We will be having a Food Drive on February 3 to re-stock 
the pantry.  There are grocery lists of needs on the table in 
the foyer.  Please see Melody height if you have questions.  
Also, she wishes to thank the anonymous donor who 
brought all the food and placed it in the pantry recently. 
 
  
 
Updated Contact Information 
 
 
There are updated church directories in the foyer.  There 
has been an effort by the ministers and secretary to get as 
much information from everyone so that we may achieve 
better communication.  Your information is used in greet-
ing cards, phone tree, e-mails, phone calls, notices  and 
many other areas of communication.  Please review your 
name in the directory and if you can provide the office 
with additional information that will make it easier for 
your church family to contact you, please submit it to the 
office so that we can add it to the database.  You can send 
your information to jtidwell@bresnan.net  or there are 
update forms on the table in the foyer. 
 

Honored to Serve the Lord’s Table in January 
 

Bill Barslund                                                                    
Wes Beaver                                                                       
Dean Blanck                                                                         
Scott Bradley                                                                  

Mark Brassette                                                              
Mike Bricker                                                                      
Lynn Briggs                                                                           

Dave Bussert 
                                                                                   

Announcements 
 

  January—Vince Urbina 
February—Curtis Fleming 

March—Ron Wilson 
 

For the Record 
Jan 6, 2013 

Attendance                                                    294 
Average Attendance, 4th  qtr.                    253 
 
Contributions                                     $9,830.00 
Budget                            $ 6,715.30 

 
Communion Preparation—January 

 
  Leonard & Lynne Harvey 

   
  Children's Verse - John Cooper 

  Announcements—Curtis Fleming 
Song Leader—  

Meet & Greet 

Songs & Scripture to be announced  
 
 

Communion 
 
 

Offering 
 
 

Sermon—Doug Clayton 
 
 

Elders Moment 
 

                            Order of Worship 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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TOM ENGLISH….Pray for his healing and for peace for 
him and his family. 
ESTHER PITNEY…Melody Haight’s friend ….had sur-
gery for a torn aorta a few days ago. Pray for her 
healing and complete recovery. 
CHESTER AULT….friend of the English fam-
ily….suffering injuries from a fall and was to undergo 
surgery last week.   Pray for his recovery and comfort. 
VICKY LASLEY—Will undergo surgery next Tuesday at 
St. Mary’s.  Please pray for a speedy recovery for her. 
JOHN AKERS—Undergoing a procedure to stretch his 
esophagus.  Scar tissue from his recent surgery is 
making it difficult for him to swallow.  
LINDA MECUM—Neighbor of the Tidwell’s.  She has 
been in the hospital with serious breathing problems.  
Pray for her recovery. 
MAXINE YEAGER—She is suffering from pneumonia 
and influenza as well as suffering from a broken pel-
vis.  Please keep her in your prayers. 
 
We have a number of people who are in need of  
prayers for various reasons, please continue to lift 
them and their families up to God. They are: 
 
Tyler Morgan 
Austin Tucker 
Barbara Longwell 
Edith Wilson 
Heather Young 
Gary Wallace 
Galen and Star Mumma (Galen’s surgery is Jan 3) 
John and Becky 
  
Other things we need to continue our prayers for : 
Our church family , elders, ministers, deacons, secre-
tary, teachers and all who are a part of our family. 
Missionaries, and the church everywhere 
Military people and their families 
Our Nation and the leaders 
World leaders and other nations 
The Lost (remember Christ died for ALL) 
Pray that God will be honored in all of the above and 
His will be done. 
 
 

 
 

**MISSION WORK WE SUPPORT** 
 

Who we are: 
On Pentecost, the day the Church started, God’s intention 
became evident. God’s Spirit saw to it that everyone there 
could hear the first Gospel message in their own language. 
Today, Eastern European Mission continues the task of 
giving people God’s Word in their own languages. 
 
For most, it is their first time to hear the Gospel. 
 
Since 1961, EEM has been providing Bibles and Biblical 
literature in the languages of the nations of Eastern 
Europe. For many years, until God brought communism 
down, EEM had to find ways to smuggle Bibles through 
the Iron Curtain. Today, EEM supplies Bibles and Biblical 
literature in 20 languages, free of charge, to the people in 
the nations of the former communist bloc. 
 
Opportunities to provide God’s Word to people have con-
tinued to multiply since the fall of communism. Public 
schools, entire states at a time, in both Russia and Ukraine 
have requested the Bible for their students. Former com-
munist youth camps have asked for the Bible and its 
teaching nationwide in Ukraine. Public libraries, orphan-
ages and individuals continually ask for God’s Word. Many 
teachers see the teachings of the Bible as the basis for 
raising the next generation. 
 
What we do: 
God designed His manifold wisdom to be made known to 
the world through the church, as we read in Ephesians 
3:10. Ephesians 1:4 shows us that it was His blueprint from 
the beginning. All across Eastern Europe, New Testament 
churches are being planted. EEM has assisted the growth 
of the church in the former communist nations by supply-
ing Bibles and Biblical literature to individuals, families, 
church members, churches, missionaries and campaign 
groups. 
Even as EEM provides material things, God’s Spirit is at 
work. Hope is restored. New life is possible. And people 
are being set free. And so our message remains…  

THE BIBLE… 
WE WANT EVERYONE TO GET IT 

 
 
Information in this article was gleaned from the EEM 
webpage: http://www.eem.org 
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From watching the news all we seem to hear is the negative side of 
people, the worsening conditions of the world or things that make us 
feel bad.  I think it is time we got some GOOD NEWS!  In spite of it all 
the world keeps spinning and there are many opportunities to create 
and participate in good things. 
This past week we had the opportunity to help serve those that use the 
facility of Homeward Bound.  Yes, it was cold outside, but inside was an 
atmosphere of warmth and the presence of a hot meal provided to 
those in need with a short period of respite from the harsh outside 
conditions.  It is through the generous contributions from you, the 
church family, that have allowed yourselves to make an impact in 
someone’s life!  Now, I know those who help someone, aren’t looking 
for recognition or praise, but at the same time, those who are able to 
take the opportunity to offer assistance, deserve to have their names 
mentioned, from time to time, as an example for all of us to follow.  
That is why… 
YOU HAVE JUST BEEN CAUGHT….. 
Doing something good! 
If you think the world is about to be given over to incapable hands, 
think again!  Take comfort in the fact that our young people are alive 
and well and ready to serve!  Kudos to Beth, Abby, Sarah, Christina and 
Caleb for coming out on such a cold night, to help serve the food at  

 
Homeward Bound.  Also, a big hand goes out to Melva, Mary Ann,  
Sandy, Glenda and Sue (who may never want to look at another piece 
of garlic bread again) for coming to prepare and help with the running!  
And to those of you who took the time to prepare those scrumptious  
lasagnas!  Wanda and Bud, Kathy and Tom, Evette, Gail, Vince, Bill and 
Karen, Myrna and Hunt, Melva, and others.   Without these, there 
would certainly be a lacking of the meal!  A big thanks to Bill and Jim-
mye who take care of placing the orders and delivering the goods to 
the building!  There have been many others that have helped in the 
past and I so appreciate their thoughtfulness in allowing others the 
opportunity to help! 
Now don’t let this mentioning of names discourage you!  We are family 
and families support each other.  As you can see, a lot goes into the 
production to pull this particular evening off every month!  If you have-
n’t had the experience of helping out directly with this ministry, I en-
courage you to do so at the next  lasagna distribution, which by the 
way will be on Sunday, February 2.  Give it a try! 
I would like to include this article in the bulletin periodically.  Feel free 
to contact me at 523-1116 or p_g742@msn.com  if you notice some 
good things happening and those that are making them happen! 
Pam Hurd 
 

 

Sunday Morning Adult Classesñ9:00 AMñ9:45 AM                             

John Cooper ñ-Basking In The SonlightñññññññAuditorium                      

College/Young Adultñññññññññññññ-Traders Coffee  

Bobby Heathñ-Practical Christian Livingññññññññññ103    

                       Sunday Morning Childrenõs Classes 

Cradle RollñBirth to 2 ñññññññññññññññ--Nursery                                   

2 & 3 yr. oldññññññññññññññññññññññ-104 

Pre KK, Kindergartenññññññññññññññññññ205  

1st & 2nd Gradeñññññññññññññññññññðñ209       

3rd thru 5th Gradeñññññññññññññññññññ--208 

Middle Schoolñññññññññññññññññññññ-213 

High Schoolññññññññññññññññññññññ-203 

                  

 Wednesday Evening  Adult Classesñ7ð 8 PM 

Doug Claytonñðññññ-Living Jesusññññññð-Auditorium 

Womenõs Bible Classññññññññññññññññññ--103                    

                   

  Wednesday Evening Childrenõs Bible Study 

2 & 4 yr. oldññññññññññññññññññññññ-104 

Kindergarten 1st & 2ndñññññññññññññðññññ-205  

3rd thru 5th Gradeñññññññññññññññññññ--208 

All teens meet inññññññññññññññññññññ--203 

 

Sunday morning worship begins at 10:15 AM 
  

 1 Peter 3:13-14 
Who is going to harm you if you are eager to do good? But even if you should suffer for what is right, you are blessed. 

"Do not fear what they fear; do not be frightened”.  (NIV) 

Mesa View Service Schedule, 10 AM Sundays 

Date                     Servant Team                      Study Text 
  
  
Jan 13         Bob Heath, Sandy Harris                           James 1:19-27 
Jan 20         Hunt Zumwalt, Steve Bagga                      James 2:1-4 
Jan 27         Scott Ferguson, Dave Scheurman            James 2:14-19 
Feb 3           Bobby Heath, Youth                                   James 3:1-12 
Feb 10         Ron Fant, Jerry Austin                               James 3:13-18 
Feb 17         Dean Blanck, Chuck Tourney                   James 4:1-12 
Feb 24         Mike Hurd, Bud Treu                                James 4:13-17 
Mar 3          Bill Tidwell, Wes Yeager                           James 5:7-12 
Mar 10       Bob Heath, Sandy Harris                           James 5:13-19 

 

 
 
 
 
Note:  If you are not able to serve on the assigned 
date please trade with another team.   Team mem-
bers should communicate ahead of time about who 
will be responsible for songs, communion and the 
Bible lesson.  Remember, family members are also 
welcome and encouraged to attend. 
  

  

mailto:p_g742@msn.com

